
 
 

Republic of the Philippines 

CITY OF NAGA 
J. Miranda Ave., Concepcion Pequeña, Naga City 4400 

BIDS AND AWARDS COMMITTEE (BAC) 

 
 
Bid Bulletin: Amendments to Bid Documents for the Supply 

and Delivery of Medicines for Naga City Hospital 
 
September 11, 2023 
 

Project Reference No. 2023-033: Supply and Delivery of Medicines (1 Lot) (A 

Republication After a Failed Bidding) 
 

Amendments and corrections for specific items have been made: 
 

1. Item No. 33: The item should be "Colchicine 500mcg." 
2. Item No. 66: "Salbutamol 1mg/ml. 2.5ml respiratory solution" will be 

accepted. 
3. Item No. 67: "Silver Sulfadiazine 1%, 20 grams" will be accepted. 

 
The Approved Budget for the Contract (ABC) remains unchanged despite the 
upgrade option presented by interested bidders during the prebid conference. 
 

Project Reference No. 2023-034: Supply and Delivery of Medicines (1 Lot) (A 

Republication After a Failed Bidding) 
 
Amendments and preference have been made for specific items: 

 
1. Item No. 1: The preferred brand is "TETAGAM P" or a similar product 

approved by the Department of Health (DOH) and the World Health 
Organization (WHO). 

2. Item No. 2: The preferred brand is "EQUIRAB" or a similar product 
approved by the DOH and WHO. 

3. Item No. 4: The item should be "multi-dose, for pediatric use." The 
preferred brand is "EUVAX-B" or a similar product (e.g., GeneVAc-B). 

4. Item No. 5: ARV has been removed. The preferred brand is "VAXIRAB 
N." Interested bidders are required to attach additional documents, such as 
test analysis and proof of authenticity, to ensure the product is not 
counterfeit. 

 

Other Important Information: 
 
Products must have a minimum shelf life of 18 months and a maximum shelf life of 
up to 3 years. A letter of guarantee confirming the specified shelf life must be 
submitted with the bid documents. 
 

Bid Opening Information: 
 
The bid opening date remains unchanged and will be held on Monday, September 
25, 2023, at 3:00 PM at the City Procurement Office, Ground Floor, City Hall 
Building. Bids will be opened in the presence of bidders' representatives who choose 
to attend. 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The bulletin is labeled as "Supplemental/Bid Bulletin No. 1" and forms an integral 
part of the original Bidding Documents. It states that any provisions in the original 
Bidding Documents that are inconsistent with this bulletin are hereby amended, 
modified, and superseded accordingly. 
 
We appreciate your continued interest and participation in this bidding process. 
Should you have any further inquiries or clarifications, please don't hesitate to 
contact us. Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 

 

ENGR. ALEXANDER N. CANING 
Chairperson, BAC 
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